
SUN March Board Meeting Minutes 
Sunday 3/26/06 

3-5:30pm 
Location- Bill Fulton’s home 

 
Present:  Mike King, Elizabeth Garner, Bill Fulton, Diana Kearns, Susan Hadinger, 
Melody Harris (SDC Board Member), Mike Bevilacqua, Bryan Penny, and Melissa 
McQueen. 
 
Meeting was called to order at 3pm. 
 
Minutes were approved from February meeting. 
 
Committee Reports were submitted on Community Relations, SUN Elections, Safety, 
Neighborhood Block Captains, Smart Growth, Education, Transportation, Membership 
and Communications.  (See March Committee Reports on website.  Note: all committee 
reports are to be posted on the SUN website.) 
 
Old Business: 
 
Upcoming SUN board elections are coming up in May.  Candidates’ bios will be 
published in the Front Porch this month before the election. 
 
Block Party-  Mike Bevilacqua presented a rough draft of the Block Party Toolkit to be 
posted on the SUN website for Block party “how to” and information.  Stapleton Block 
Party to be held on Saturday May 20th beginning at 3pm.  The block captains are busy 
organizing for Block Party Day and have great ideas. 
 
Updates were given on our progress of gaining more neighborhood presence on CAB, 
MCA, SUN, and SDC boards.  More SUN members are getting involved so that we can 
be better informed early on in upcoming developments. 
 
Our website is now up to date with committee reports, meeting minutes, and other 
meeting information.   
 
Forest City will be sending out Surveys in the next couple of weeks.  SUN will receive a 
$5.00 donation for every survey that is returned.  A sample of the survey as included for 
board member review.   
 
 
New Business: 
 
Safety- Denver’s adoption of the “broken windows” policy was discussed.  
 The next Neighborhood Watch Meeting will be published in the Front Porch.  It will 
happen on Wednesday, April 26 at 7pm in the Forest City Central Park Conference Room 
at 7351 E. 29th Ave. (2nd Floor).  Refreshments and door prizes are included. 



 
SUN Breakfast meeting with Forest City will take place on April 5th at 7:30 in the Forest 
City offices.  Decided topics of discussion will be the Shurguard building situation, 
Recreation Center, Havana Town Center, and the need for early communication from 
Forest City of upcoming issues will be stressed. 
 
The urgent need for a Healthy Living Representative was discussed and the board asked 
to brainstorm and come up with some individual (s) to fill that position.   
 
There was a brief discussion of moving the Tuesday night meeting from the Forest City 
offices to board members homes.   
 
 
 
Action Items: 
 
Transportation Committee- Included in Michael Johnson’s Committee report (Michael 
Johnson was not present)  Board Action was requested to authorized Mike Johnson to 
submit a letter to the City requesting stop lights at 29th and Syracuse/Roslyn.  The board 
approved his request to proceed. Mike will circulate a draft to the board before he 
submits it to the City.   
 
 
Meeting Adjourn at 5:30pm 
 
 
 
 


